Proposal for Actions to Make Energy Efficient Products More Available
Proposed by Japan and New Zealand

In July this year, APEC Trade Ministers confirmed that “APEC can make an important contribution to the success of the Copenhagen Conference by exploring ways to reduce barriers to trade and investment in environmental goods and services (EGS), in particular those goods and services that contribute to the success of our climate change efforts.” One of the effective ways to mitigate the impact of climate change would be to make energy efficient products more broadly available, considering that residential appliances, alone, account for over 30% of the electricity consumption in most countries. The potential that energy-efficient products could have in terms of climate change mitigation was also demonstrated at the APEC EGS Workshop held on July 28th this year. 

APEC should now embark on the study over practices of energy-efficiency standards and labeling currently adopted in individual APEC members, how convergent and divergent these practices remain, and how these practices are consistent with established international standards. But it would not be necessary that APEC start its work from scratch. APEC has already developed a website service of the Energy Standards Information System (ESIS), where information on energy performance standards, labeling and national testing standards adopted in each economy is compiled under the leadership of Expert Group on Energy Efficiency and Conservation (EGEE&C). Japan and New Zealand hereby propose that APEC work to collate relevant information by mapping out a) energy performance standards, b) labeling, and c) testing and measurement procedures for some of the appliances adopted by each APEC member, based on the information already available through ESIS website services. This mapping exercise would be facilitated if ESIS website were to be updated to include a) data on proposed standards, and b) what overseas or international standards these future standards will align with or be based on.  Such “Energy-Efficiency Mapping” could serve as good practices for APEC members who have been or will be developing their policies to make energy-efficient products more available in the region. 

The mapping exercise should be conducted by EGEE&C in 2010, and its progress will be reported at relevant fora such as Market Access Group (MAG) and Sub-Committee on Standards and Conformance (SCSC). TILF funding will be sought for this project.
Once completing the mapping, APEC members consider how APEC could build on the findings from the mapping, and then commence works that would be beneficial for reducing trade barriers with regards to energy performance standards, labeling, and testing and measurement procedures. 
